
 
 

 
 

       
            12 August 2008 

 
 
 
To: The Secretary for Home Affairs, Prime Minister’s Office 
 
 

Private Notice Question 
 
 
    I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, Mr 
Paul Raymond Bérenger, GCSK, MP, has given notice of the following Private 
Notice Question which he proposes to put to Dr the Honourable Prime 
Minister, Minister of Defence & Home Affairs, Minister of Civil Service & 
Administrative Reforms and Minister of Rodrigues & Outer Islands, at the 
sitting to be held today, Tuesday 12 August 2008 at 11.30 a.m. 

 
Dr the Honourable Prime Minister, Minister of Defence & Home 
Affairs, Minister of Civil Service & Administrative Reforms and 
Minister of Rodrigues & Outer Islands  – 
 
Whether, in regard to subutex, he will, for the benefit of the House, 
obtain from the Commissioner of Police, information as to if a certain 
politician had phoned – 
 
(a) the Anti Drug and Smuggling Unit headquarters, in connection 

with the arrest of one D. B., on 27 February 2006, in 
possession of Rs 2.5 million worth of subutex at the Sir 
Seewoosagur Ramgoolam International Airport; and 

 
(b) the Line Barracks Police Station, on 25 December 2007 at 

about 3.00 a.m., in connection with the case of an assault with 
cutter on a Police Serjeant at Arsenal by an habitual criminal 
and subutex dealer, on the same day?      
 

 
 
 

       R. R. Dowlutta 
      Clerk of the National Assembly 

 
 
 


